BSPA ARTICLE FOR THE BUCKDEN ROUNDABOUT – NOVEMBER 2009
The BSPA will be holding a Coffee and Mince pie morning on Wednesday 2nd December at the Methodist Hall from 10 to 12 o’clock, all are very welcome to drop in for a relaxing social chat.

We are delighted to have Wendy our Phlebotomist back, fully recovered after a serious illness; she was much missed by staff and patients alike.  Hazel Evans, an experienced Healthcare Assistant is a very welcome addition to our nursing team and last but not least, Denise Warner is our new Dispenser who is replacing Lesley who has just retired – Denise, we hope you thoroughly enjoy your new job.

There has been such a raft of new government proposals concerning the NHS that it becomes very difficult to assimilate them all.  One such proposal suggests Hospital car parking should be free for patients, but this is not as simple as it sounds.   Many hospitals, including Hinchingbrooke and Addenbrokes, do not own their own car-parks because they are run by independent, sometimes national, companies over whom the government has no control.

  Another proposal suggests patients should be free to join any Doctors Practice they choose, regardless of where they live.   Bearing in mind the ever-increasing burden on Surgery staff imposed as a result of the ‘Care in the Community’ programme, not to mention having to deal with many patients discharged earlier from hospital, how far can doctors and nurses be expected to travel in order to deliver that care safely and efficiently?  How many hours a week would we like to see doctors and nurses driving instead of treating patients?  And who is going to sort out the finances where Primary Care Treatment [PCT] borders overlap?
Hinchingbrooke Hospital has been and remains a very popular, efficient and valued local hospital delivering high standards of care and service but its future is far from secure. 

The recent decision to Franchise out its running is of grave concern both locally and nationally.   Following the decision to merge Hunts PCT with the much larger Cambs PCT, many feared for the loss of local autonomy.  Almost immediately Addenbrokes Hospital with its grandiose ambitions began taking services away from Hinchingbrooke.  Urology went first followed by Neurology, then Back-up services like Pathology and Haematology went the same way as did out-of-hours Ophthalmology and ENT.  With the degradation of these services, opportunities for Doctors and Consultants to develop their skills and experience were reduced.   As a result, some left and vacant posts have been hard to fill. 
Meanwhile, Hinchingbrooke’s historic debt continued to rise, partly as a result of this reduced patient activity but not least because of the shambles the NHS made when drawing up the PFI contract to build the new Treatment Centre.  The Centre cost £22 million to build but the repayments that have to be made over the years will add up to £93 million!   Included in the contract was a clause that it was not to be a ‘high usage’ building and as a result it has to remain closed for one day a week!

Addenbrokes Hospital has expressed an interest in taking over the Franchise, but if successful I fear that it will not be a benevolent ‘owner’.  For sure, Hinchingbrooke will need a hugely skilled, wily and experienced negotiating team before signing any Franchise contract.

Sue Paul

